
From: Starfield, Lawrence <Starfield.Lawrence@epa.gov> 
Date: Monday, Sep 11, 2017, 11:27 AM 
To: Hoffman, Patricia <Pat.Hoffman@hq.doe.gov> 
Cc: Lucas, John T. <John.TLucas@hq.doe.gov>, Minoli, Kevin <Minoli.Keyjn@epa.gov>, Kelley, 
Rosemarie <Kelley.Rosemarie@epa.gov>, Chapman, Apple <Chapman.Apple@epa.gov> 
Subject: DOE section 202( c) order 

To: Pat Hoffman, DOE Acting Under Secretary for Science and Energy 

On August 24, 2017, PJM submitted a renewal application requesting a 90-day renewa l of the Order 

issued on June 16, 2017, by the Secretary of Energy. This email confirms that the Department of 

Energy (DOE) consulted with the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), the primary Federa l 

agency with expertise in the Mercury and Air Toxics Standard and section 316(b) of the .Clean Water 

Act, w ith respect to a renewal order under Section 202(c) of the Federa l Power Act related to 

Virginia Electric and Power Company's Units 1 and 2 at its Yorktown Power Station, near Yorktown, 

Virginia. See 16 U.S.C. § 824a(c)(4)(B) (Federal Power Act, Section 202(c)(4)(B)). DOE's proposed 

operational conditions for the order are 'generally consistent with EPA's Administrative Compliance 

Order, AED-CAA-113(a)-2016-002, as amended. 

Thank you for your coordination on this matter. 

Larry Starfield 

Acting Assistant Administrator 

Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assu rance 

U.S. EPA 

Washington, DC 

(202) 564-2440 (office) 

(202) 564-8179 (direct) 




